
M2 junction 5 improvements 

 
The eastbound (coastbound) entry and exit slips between the M2 and A249 
have been closed. It is planned to be reopened on Friday 13 January 
2023.  

This means you are not able to access Stockbury roundabout from the M2 
eastbound or join the M2 eastbound from Stockbury roundabout at junction 
5. Please use signed diversions to join or leave the M2 at junction 5. 

To join the M2 eastbound during the closures, use the M2 westbound from 
Stockbury roundabout to travel to junction 4 and return. This will add 
approximately 10-12 minutes onto the journey time.      

Drivers travelling eastbound (towards the coast) will need to leave the M2 
at junction 3 and use the A229, M20 and A249 to reach the Stockbury 
roundabout. This will add approximately 15 minutes onto the journey time. 
If you miss junction 3, you can travel to junction 6 and return to junction 5 
using the westbound carriageway, which will add a further 25 minutes.  
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